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SUBJECT/TITLE
Electricians

SPONSOR
Rep. Mike Cherry

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
Local licensing agency

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS  

HB 115 HCS retains the major provisions of the original bill and makes several changes that do not affect the local mandate.  However, new language is added as Section 2 (6), which requires that sections 1 to 14 supersede all ordinances and regulations regulating electricians and electrical contractors at the local government level, with the exception of local government zoning or occupational payroll tax ordinances and regulations pertaining to electricians and electrical contractors, which are not affected.  The original mandate to HB 115 is still applicable and is only changed to reflect the new language in Section 2(6).

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 115 HCS on local governments is indeterminable, but will likely result in a minimal increase or decrease in costs.  The bill permits local governments with existing licensing programs to contract with the Department of Housing, Buildings and Construction to issue and renew licenses required under the provisions of the bill.  Additional applications for licenses would be expected even in communities with existing licensing programs as a result of the bill's prohibitions against practicing without a license.  Those communities that do not have a licensing program for electricians may chose to create one.  The license fees would fund the licensing programs on the local and state level. However, a local government would negotiate the fee with the Department of Housing, Buildings and Construction giving consideration of the cost to operate the program. Since no local government is mandated to offer this local service, there should be no reason to incur a great deal of expense. However, depending on the number of licenses issued, there is the possibility that local governments would receive more funds than are required to operate the program.

For those few urban communities that have their own local licensing requirements, the governing body will have to review their ordinances and regulations and make any changes so that the local program is in compliance with the Sections 1 to 14 of this Act.  If this should apply, costs would include providing notices in the newspaper concerning the new requirements, passing a local ordinance, printing the new requirements, and if necessary, training the local inspectors on the Departmental policies related to the change. 
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